

## **HUJJAT PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730

# NEWSLETTER

Where education is more than what you know, it's who you can become...

In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Friday 7th March 2025

Message from the Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers,

lovely experience for the children.

Ramadhan Mubarak to you all and I pray that all is well with you and your families during this very special time. It feels like no time since the term restarted and I usually find that time passes very quickly between now and summer term. I think that this will be even more the case with Ramadhan falling squarely within term time, as the month is often over far too quickly. Book week has been particularly enjoyable this week and I would like to thank Mrs Laamri for her amazing efforts in making it one to remember. I thought it was a brilliant idea to link traditional stories and tales with an Islamic element and both children and staff thoroughly enjoyed the day. We had the author Kosser Abdul Aziz who read her book to the children and lead an arts and crafts session with children in Reception and Key Stage 1. We were slightly disappointed that another author, Radiyah Hafiza was unable to attend this week but we are assured that she will be able to visit us next Friday, Insha'Allah. The children presented the work they had done over book week at today's assembly and I was very impressed with both the range and quality of the work produced by the children. Thank you FOHPS and parents who made Ramadhan art and crafts day such a

Year 4 will be taking the national times tables test (2's to 12's) in June. Mrs Sookun is busy preparing some assessments so that we can prepare the children properly for these. Year 4 parents (and parents of children in other classes) can also help the children to prepare for the test format which is exactly mirrored on the Maths Frame Website at <a href="https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/resource/477/Multiplication-Tables-Check">https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/resource/477/Multiplication-Tables-Check</a>. Mrs Al—Sader has been busy preparing our children along with their class teachers in Year 1 for the phonics screening check that will also take place in June. I would like to thank her for setting up catch up groups for children who have needed a little extra support.

Girls in Year 4 did themselves and their school proud with their efforts, behaviour and attitudes when they went swimming at Hatch End school last week. The pool has kindly suspended lessons during Ramadhan and will make up for this by providing sliahtly longer lessons when they return.

Parents in some classes will have received a letter from Mrs Jessa and I regarding the use of the internet and social media by our children. We live in an age, in which the very positive benefits of communication technology are sometimes tarnished by the amount of time that children spend in front of screens and the content of what is viewed. We know that the vast majority of our parents are very strict and vigilant with regard to this. I have asked staff to be especially vigilant in this so that the school is able to act immediately to support families if there are any concerns.

Wishing you a blessed Ramadhan and a lovely weekend. Mr Syed

#### Message from the Faith Leader

Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,

Alhamdulillah it has been such a blessing to experience the first week of the Holy Month of Ramadhan together. In our assemblies we have been reflecting on the blessings of the Holy Month of Ramadhan and why this month is so special by reflecting on Quranic verses such as 2:183 and 2:195.

The children have also been reflecting on a different Quranic Verse every day on their Shahr Ramadhan Calendar, using signing to help them remember the meaning. Each verse has a practical message that they can apply to their lives and it has been beautiful to see them speaking about and acting on what they have learnt from the Holy Quran. We can't wait to see the creative Quranic projects in our upcoming exhibition as shown in the poster.

The children absolutely loved book day this week and it was beautiful to see them so inspired to read and write. Each class had a beautiful story inspired by faith, illustrating how Allah (SWT) should be the centre of our thoughts and lives no matter what we go through.

May Allah (SWT) continue to inspire us and unite us this Holy month of Ramadhan through the Holy Quran Insha'Allah. Have a blessed weekend,

Mrs Jessa





This Ramadhan Hujjat Primary School are hosting a Quran Exhibition and we would love for your creative artwork to be a part of it. Here is how to take part:









- Choose a Quranic verse or Quranic story
- Create an artistic representation of your chosen Quranic verse/story
- 3. Bring your project to school by 14th

  March 2025 with a paper stating your
  - o Name
  - o class name
  - chosen quranic verse/story
- 4. Visit our exhibition on Monday 24th March 2025 to be inspired by the Quran!

#### 'Pupils of the Week' Achievements

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet (PBUH). The value for this half term is **Gratitude**. We are very proud of our pupils demonstrating this value!

	Pupils' of the Week 28th February	Pupils' of the Week 7th March
An Noor	Lina	Younis
Al Haqq	Hamza	Layla
Al Kareem	Iman	Safaa
Al Hakeem	Hafsa	Zain
Al Khaaliq	Zayn	Ayah
Al Wahhaab	Brishna	Yasmin
Ar Raoof	Huthaifa	Layan
Ash Shakoor	Dana	Isa
As Saboor	Sarah	Rayyan K
Al Wadood	Imaad	Maryam

#### Attendance Awards Our target is 96% or more!

Well done to Al Wahhaab and Ash Shakoor Al Wahhaab and Al Wadood class for achieving the best attendance across school with 99%

w.e. 28th February

Well done to

class for achieving the best attendance across school with 100% w.e. 7th March



### IN to WIN Attendance Winner

Well done to Ayaat T (3R) for having 100% attendance this week!



#### Additional Information:

#### Dates for your diaries:

Events	Dates and timings
Quranic Project & Exhibition (in School)	<b>Exhibition– Monday 24th March</b> Bring your project to school by 14th March.
<b>FoHPS Iftar–</b> Please refer to email previously sent.	Monday 17th March
*Eid Ul Fitr	Monday 31st March
Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)	Wednesday 2nd April 3.45-6.45pm
Harrow Early Support Workshop for Parents (On site)	Wednesday 2nd April 9.30-10.30am
Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)	Thursday 3rd April 3.45-6.45pm
Last Day of Term	Friday 4th April (1pm EYFS/KS1 & 1.10pm KS2)
Spring Break	Monday 7th April – Friday 18th April
Bank Holiday/ School closed for staff and pupils	Monday 21st April

Summer Term: Tuesday 22nd April – Wednesday 23rd July 2025

<sup>\*</sup>Please note: all Islamic dates are subject to the sighting of the moon These dates will be updated each term with more information